


NORTHWEST PORTLAND AREA INDIAN HEALTH BoarD RESOLUTION #17-01-02
OcToBER 2016

WHEREAS, the federally authorized Community Health Aide Program Certification Board
(CHAPCB) was established and charged with formalizing the process for maintaining the
Community Health Aide/Practitioner training and practice standards and procedures; and

WHEREAS, CHAP has been an effective method for diminishing the health disparities of Alaska
Natives by promoting access to health services for Alaska Natives residing in rural and remote
communities; and

WHEREAS, CHAP grows providers from within Tribal communities who provide patient-
centered quality care that comes from providers that understand the history, culture and
language of their patients; and

WHEREAS, CHAP provides patient-centered primary care and delivers more care in the
community rather than an acute care setting; and

WHEREAS, CHAP provides routine, preventative and emergent health care through Community
Health Aides (CHA/Ps), Behavioral Health Aides (BHA/Ps), and Dental Health Aide Providers
(DHA/Ts); and

WHEREAS, CHAP providers provide continuity of care in communities that face recruitment and
retention challenges; and

WHEREAS, the Indian Health Service issued a Dear Tribal Leader Letter and draft policy
statement on June 1, 2016 to solicit input from Tribes on their interest in expanding the existing
CHAP and the creation of a national certification board for CHAs in the IHS system; and

WHEREAS, our member Tribes would benefit from expansion of the CHAP to the Portland Area.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Northwest Portland Area Indian Health Board does
hereby support expansion of the Community Health Aide Program nationally and in the
Portland Area; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Northwest Portland Area Indian Health Board supports the
development of regional certification boards with federal baseline standards for consistency of
services provided by any CHAP program; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Northwest Portland Area Indian Health Board supports the
establishment of a full CHAP pilot project in the Portland Area.






